

UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR

GEOLOGICAL SURVEY WASHINGTON 25, D. C.

May 11,1950

Dear Doc:

Just: a note to say thank you again for that nice dinner and evenings talk that we had while you were in Washington. I also enjoyed the preview of your paper on cycles and will be looking forward to reading it in published form later on.

Last weekend I met my wife in New York and we spent a most enjoyable two days together. We saw Mr.Roberts, and Kiss Me Kate on the stage, and visited R.C.A.radio The Familiar Album of American Music.

Took a tour through Radio city, visited China Town and The Bowery, took a trip on the Staten Island Ferry, and visited a couple night clubs. All in all we had a very busy weekend. It seemed like we walked the proverbial million miles, but we came through without any blisters and a minimum of stiff necks from looking up at the tall buildings.

Sometime this next week I plan to return with the family to Alabama. After some short conferences with Doctor Jones I will have to return to Washington until about the first of July. Then I hope to get back into the field and do some geology for a change. I am getting sick of being an arm chair geologist. Will be looking forward to the possibility of seeing you in the field sometime this summer.

Sincerely yours,

This Lamoreaux